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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
By:

Mark Bates, Finance Director
DATE:

July 25, 2012
SUBJECT:
Consideration of 2012/13 Preliminary Assessments and Ad Valorem Tax Rates:


The City of Dania Beach continues to strategically address economic and financial impacts being experienced by our area, State and Nation.  The City is also continuing its commitment to public service, needed infrastructure improvements, neighborhood enhancement, business redevelopment and quality of life. The Manager’s Recommended Budget for the coming 2012/13 year reflects a reasoned balance between service delivery and financial sustainability in this slowly improving economic climate.  The next two months will provide the Commission time to explore, understand, prioritize and adjust the recommendations that are contained in the Manager’s Recommended Budget.
At our meeting tonight, Resolutions have been prepared to establish “Tentative” and “Preliminary” rates in the following areas:
Property Taxes:
1. a.  Ad Valorem Property Tax – maintain the existing operating rate of
5.9998 mils

b.  Debt Service Tax Rate – annual voter-approved loan repayments
0.2680 mils
Non Ad Valorem Assessments:
2. Residential Solid Waste –  “Preliminary” rate                          $271.68 yr. (from $269.40)
3. Fire Assessment –              “Preliminary” rate (single family)          $128.42 yr. (no chg) 
4. Stormwater Assessment –  “Preliminary” rate                          $  40.00 yr. (no chg)
Approval of the tentative tax and “Preliminary” rates noted above establishes the maximum level of each respective item.  These rates will be considered at our City’s required Public Hearings in September with the first hearing scheduled for Wednesday September 12th at 6:00 p.m. at Dania Beach City Hall.  
Property Taxes:

City Property tax rate is currently 5.9998 mils.  The City’s total annual tax receipts from City property owners have continued to decline for several years.  This cumulative financial impact presents a challenge to the City’s long-term financial condition and through this, to the City’s long-term goals and vision.

The Recommended Budget reflects consideration and approval for maintaining the City’s existing operating property tax rate at 5.9998 mils.  The “rolled back” rate would actually increase the operating millage due to a continuing but small decline in property values again this year.  As noted above, City tax revenues have declined significantly since 2008.  The positive impact of new commercial construction and neighborhood improvement projects has helped to mitigate this decline somewhat and a stabilization of property values is hoped for in coming years. 
Assessments:

Residential Solid Waste Assessment – The “Preliminary” rate reflects an annual total of $271.68.  This is an increase of $2.28 yr. – reflecting a +2.5% CPI increase to the original October 2010 contract as provided for by our agreement with Waste Management.  The current annual residential solid waste assessment rate is $269.40.   This “Preliminary” rate reflects the City Administration’s adjustment of Waste Management’s proposal to the City that reflected a cumulative 2-year rate and CPI adjustment.  The Administration believes the Waste Management proposal was incorrect and not in keeping with the contractual agreement that provides for only an annual adjustment of rates in a timely fashion.  
Fire Assessment – The Administration recommends no change to the City’s annual Fire assessment rate (residential = $128.42 yr.).  The City borrowed over $2 million to acquire new ladder truck equipment that continued improvement in City Fire/Rescue services in 2010.  Repayment of these loans, coupled with the addition of nine new firefighter positions, is funded by the City’s Fire Assessment rate.  
Stormwater Assessment – The Administration recommends no change to the City’s present annual Stormwater assessment rate.  The current $40 annual residential rate provides for annual maintenance operations of the Stormwater Utility and plans for substantial infrastructure improvements being planned in the immediate future for the City’s Southeast area.  The Stormwater infrastructure improvements plan for State Revolving Fund loans to pay for capital construction.  Repayment of these loans requires annual debt repayments that are paid by the Stormwater Assessment rate.  
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